[image: image1.png]


BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      February 14, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Candy Elliott
	Intermountain Gas
	
	Candy.elliott@intgas.com

	Jake Robinson
	Intermountain Gas
	
	Jake.robinson@intgas.com

	Delwyn Mickelsen
	Mickelsen Construction
	(208) 339-3803
	dlmmcc@gmail.com

	Robbie Austin
	Mickelsen Construction
	(208) 339-3805
	raustin@mickelsenconstruction.com

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Aaron Redd
	Gale Lim Construction
	(208) 684-9299
	redd.glc@gmail.com

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org


· Justin called the meeting to order.
· Dusty made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin seconded it. The minutes from the January 10, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – The LHTAC project to rehabilitate Fisher Street from Alice Street to Walker Street will happen after school is out this summer.  The Meridian Street and Highway 91 intersection realignment project will begin this summer too.
· Intermountain Gas – Nothing to report.
· Idaho Power – No representative present.
· Sparklight (formerly Cable One) – No representative present.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 2/7/23 – $2,455.23
Subdivision Review:  No update available.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – No new projects.
· City of Blackfoot – The city will apply for a grant to rehabilitate Pendlebury Lane.  An environmental impact study is being done currently for the Bridge Street Snake River Bridge project with construction to begin in 2028.
· Intermountain Gas – No new projects.
· Idaho Power – As per an email received from Matthew Pallante, there are no upcoming large projects.
· Sparklight (formerly Cable One) – No update available.
· ITD – No update available.  

Other Business:
BCUCC Event Planning – The BCUCC 2023 Damage Prevention Lunch event will be held Wednesday, March 1, 2023, beginning at 11:30 am for 2 hours.  It will be held at the Bingham County Shop located at 245 N 690 W.  
Blackhawk BBQ Pit will be catering the lunch.  Pulled pork, cheesy potatoes, barbecue beans, cookies and a drink will be provided.  Justin stated there were 90 RSVP’s and food was ordered for 100 people.
There will be a drawing for prizes to include: a gift card for Sportsman’s Warehouse ($100 value), a tabletop BBQ grill (donated by Intermountain Gas), and CAT apparel items and coffee mugs (donated by Western States CAT). 

The funds received to sponsor this event is currently $2,325.  Thank you to all who donated to sponsor this year’s lunch!    
Letter to Digline – Following the discussion of issues with getting phone line utility locates, the UCC decided to prepare a letter to Digline and the State Damage Prevention Board addressing the concern.  The letter will be reviewed at the next Bingham County UCC meeting.
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on March 21, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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